



Campus Police Committee

Minutes

MEETING TYPE:

X

Staff**Product/Project****Special****Date:** September 17, 2025**Starting Time:** 1:34 p.m.**Ending Time:** 2:33 p.m.**Place:** Teams

Co-Chairperson: William "Skip" Clark

Co-Chairperson: Yvette Maynard

Present: Advisor: Chief Chris Moore

Public Safety/Fire: William "Skip" Clark

Police Sergeant : Daniel Lopez

Classified Unit Employee: Yvette Maynard

Classified Unit Employee: Thomas Daily

Classified Unit Employee: Lisa Casas

Administrator: Tom Medel

Public Safety/Fire: Chirs Lawrence

Administrator: Ryan Williams

Not Present: Faculty Representative: GI Wilson

Associate Student Gov't: Kurt Parmenter

Associate Student Gov't: Yaretzi Hernandez

Police Sergeant: Jesus Montes

RECORDER: Candy Santos

I. CALL TO ORDER/INTRODUCTION

Co-Chairperson William "Skip" Clark will be facilitating the meeting. Introductions of all the members were made.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The Campus Police Committee approved of March 19, 2025, as written. On a motion by Yvette Maynard, seconded by Chris Lawrence.

DISCUSSION ITEM(S)- OLD BUSINESS

DISCUSSION ITEM(S) - NEW BUSINESS

1. YVETTE MAYNARD: asks feedback from the last Lockdown drill the college had
2. WILLIAM "SKIP" CLARK: was not campus, but did received notifications
3. THOMAS DAILY: shares the music building are cognitive issues
4. CHIEF MOORE: motivates the committee to share feedback with the Public Safety Department. Feedback is appreciated that helps work together to better the system.
5. TOM MEDEL: issues with locking the doors at RB center
6. CHIEF MOORE: reached out to Instruction regarding the class time and the drill time set up
7. TOM DAILY: shares the same issue occurred during instructional time.
8. YVETTE MAYNARD: adding emergency preparedness to student orientations
9. LISA CASAS: ECE lab practices the drill consistently
10. LESLIE AGUILAR: asking if email alerts are being sent prior to the drills
11. CHIEF MOORE: Public Affairs sends out a general email reminding the college of the upcoming drills.
12. TOM DAILY: shares performances that will be done throughout the fall semester.
13. WILLIAM "SKIP" CLARK: opens for discussion.
14. TOM DAILY: local concerns of any Charlie Kirk related
15. CHIEF MOORE: CSUSM will host a vigil, but no events scheduled for Palomar College. No concerns currently. Emphasizes that cameras are very useful to help locate people of interest.
16. WILLIAM "SKIP" CLARK: any officers scheduled for the weekends?
17. CHIEF MOORE: couple of hirings- Parking Specialists, 2 Lead CSOs positions (cover weekends). Working on officer hiring process. Officers have been dispatched during weekends when complaints have been made.
18. LESLIE AGUILAR: requesting procedures during disciplinary process (student being physically removed) from students' experiences.
19. CHIEF MOORE: police presence is requested by the faculty member. Student Life and Leadership contact the student of the code violation the student has been involved in. He offers to discuss more about the incident, if needed.
20. LESLIE AGUILAR: will reach out to Student Life and Leadership to share suggestions regarding the procedure.
21. LISA CASAS: shares poor experience with Campus Police during an incident that occurred at the Escondido Campus. No officers were sent to check up on the incident reported on a timely matter, very concerned about the lack of time.
22. CHIEF MOORE: requested the time and date of the event to investigate more about what happened. Will follow up with Tom Medel as well.

23. RYAN WILLIAMS: asks if there have been instances of colleges/universities overstep of ICE presence on campus.
24. CHIEF MOORE: no visibility on campuses.

ADJOURNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned by Yvette Maynard, seconded by Chris Lawrence at 2:33p.m.

NEXT MEETING:

October 15, 2025

1:30-3:00 PM/Teams/PD-128